


















BERWICKSH IRE HOUSING ASSOCIATION LIM ITED 

ANNUAL REPORT and GROUP FINANCIAL STATEMENTS (continued) 

For the year ended 31 M arch 2019 

STATEMENT ON INTERNAL FINANCIAL CONTROL (continued) 

• quarterly financial management reports are prepared promptly, providing relevant, reliable and up
to date financial and other information, with significant variances from budget being investigated as
appropriate.

• Regulatory returns are prepared, authorised and submitted promptly to the relevant regulatory
bodies.

• all significant new initiatives, major commitments and investment projects are subject to formal
authorisation procedures, through the Board of Management;

• the Board of Management receive reports from management and from the external and internal
auditors to provide reasonable assurance that control procedures are in place and are being
followed and that a general review of the major risks facing the Association is undertaken;

• formal procedures have been established for instituting appropriate action to correct any
weaknesses identified through internal or external audit reports.

The Board of Management has reviewed the effectiveness of the system of internal financial control in 
existence in the Association for the year ended 31 March 2019. No weaknesses were found in the 
internal financial controls which resulted in material losses, contingencies or uncertainties which 
require disclosure in the financial statements or in the auditor's report on the financial statements. 

Donations 
During the year the Association made charitable donations amounting to £6,389 (2018: £13,156). 

A uditor 
A resolution to re-appoint Chiene + Tait LLP will be proposed at the Annual General Meeting. 

B oard 
David Melrose left the Board this year after contributing enormously over a period of 18 years. David 
has gone on to represent Scotland in the world wheelchair curling championships and secured a 
silver medal. We are very proud to be associated with him. Tony Homer left us having supported us 
by his contribution to the Seton Care Board and on the main board. His knowledge of the care sector 
and understanding of the strategic issues added real value to our work. Alun Peate joined us for a 
brief period and the quality of his contribution and his experience and skills were exceptional. He is 
much missed and we hope he will put his board skills to use on other boards. Graeme Macleod, Paul 
Matthews, Susie McCosh, Sean Dickson and Clive Feeney all joined our Board during the year, 
further strengthening the breadth of knowledge, experience and skills held by the Board. We are 
always looking for new Board members, particularly from our tenant base, so if anyone is interested 
please contact John Bain and/or secretary@Berwickshirehousing.org.uk for further details. 
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